



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government  
Disability Caucus  
Wednesday, 1:30 PM  
2/15/2022  
SG Conference Room

## MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 1:36 PM
2. Roll & Verification of Quorum (4): 5/6

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Campbell	sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu	P	P
Vice-Chair Duke	sga_sci9@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Tache	sgaecs11@ucf.edu	E	E
Senator McNutt	sgachps1@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Barekman	sga_hm2@ucf.edu	P	P
Director Collins	sga_diversity@ucf.edu	P	P
Disability Coalition	disabilitycoalitionUCF@gmail.com	E	E

3. Approval of the Minutes: [Minutes 2/8/23](#); Approved by gc
4. Approval of the Agenda: Approved by gc
5. Open Forum:
  - a. Diaz: Hello! I'm a journalism student, I'm here to see what you guys are doing!
6. Announcements from the Chair:
  - a. Campbell: Hello, I was able to talk to Micheal Nunes.
7. Announcements from the Vice Chair:
  - a. None
8. Announcements from Caucus Members:
  - a. McNutt: I love you guys
9. Announcements from Non-Caucus Members
  - a. AJ: Hope you all had a good Valentine's Day!
10. Old Business:
  - a. RSO Search

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.  
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

**Chair Tache: [sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu](mailto:sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu)**



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government

Disability Caucus

Wednesday, 1:30 PM

2/15/2022

SG Conference Room

i. Another disability based RSO, All-Inclusive Coalition

i. RSO list completed, can be found [here](#)

## 11. New Business:

### a. Meeting with Michael Nunes

i. Camp: The purpose of the meeting was to find out how the pride commons came to be. There was an agency (not an RSO) tied to SG that advocated for Pride Commons. Pride Commons gets funding through AS&F. PC filled in an empty space tied to the Union. We need to find out if there's any empty spaces on campus that can be used for a Disability Commons. That's step 1. Step 2 is finding another organization to occupy that space that isn't just students. The issue there is that funding for AS&F is getting cut.

ii. Ach: We have reserve money for projects. It's only used when there's a lot of interest in it

iii. Bar: I can talk to veteran services for this

iv. Camp: Any intersectional services on regards to this project is needed

v. Ach: I think we should focus on getting more interest in it, and future disability causes need to focus on this.

vi. Camp: we need to keep summaries of meetings to make them accessible

vii. Camp: the main goal is to see if there are any empty spaces available, and to mark this space to use is for DC

### b. AS&F

i. Camp: When I talked to Ryan about using AS&F funding, he said it's a nonstart due to the current budget issues.

ii. Ach: It would be difficult if the coming years, but it's possible

iii. Camp: Many things disability related are easily shoved to the side, and funding issues can contribute to this

iv. Ach: We need to consider how many students this impacts

## 12. Member Discussion:

### a. Black and gold D&I:

i. Day: Overstimulation awareness, this is an event that has multiple stations/ booths about what it's like to be overstimulated. It is intended to bring more awareness to overstimulation.

ii. Camp: where would it be hosted:

iii. Day: One of the ballrooms

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.  
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

**Chair Tache: [sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu](mailto:sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu)**



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government

Disability Caucus

Wednesday, 1:30 PM

2/15/2022

SG Conference Room

- iv. Day: I'm speaking for Luke right now, we haven't fully hashed out all of the details
  - v. Camp: I will say that you should keep in mind about not making it super silly, disabilities aren't all doom and gloom but you should take this issue seriously
  - vi. Day: I'll take this into consideration
  - vii. Ach: Do you have any guest speakers?
  - viii. Day: We would most likely have some
  - ix. Ach: I'd recommend having members from the community to guest speak
  - x. Camp: When would this be?
  - xi. Day: It would most likely be just one day, maybe march or april at the latest
  - xii. Camp: You can make it maybe a bit silly in the beginning, and have it gradually get more serious and informative, Dis. Caucus is an ex-officio
  - xiii. McNutt: I really love this idea! I'm envisioning headphones and possible tracks that include variations of overstimulation.
  - xiv. Day: We are limited on funding but this is actually something we've discussed. I like this idea a lot.
  - xv. Jade: Luke was talking about having a station with headphones, a place for advocacy, something in the union being able to warn students when loud noises are going to be in the union.
  - xvi. McNutt: You can outsource with CAPS or SAS
13. Miscellaneous Business:
- a. Day: Leadership week is next week. It's an entire week with leadership programs, over 40 workshops. I would appreciate the support if anyone can come out!
14. Final Roll Call: 5/6
15. Adjournment: 2:07PM

## Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.  
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

**Chair Tache: [sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu](mailto:sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu)**



# LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

**UCF Student Government**  
Disability Caucus  
Wednesday, 1:30 PM  
2/15/2022  
SG Conference Room

---

MTA- Move to Amend  
PP - Postpone  
PPI - Postpone Indefinitely  
GC - General Consent

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.  
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

---

**Chair Tache: [sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu](mailto:sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu)**